DURRIS PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 6th  November  2017
Present:
Lynne Giles

Steve Newman



Bridget Rhodes



Sarah Stewart
Catriona Woodburn



Apologies:
Claire Stutter

Elaine Ingram
	1.Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved.
Car parking: letter submitted to Cllr Sandy Wallace. Nothing heard back. Cllr Wallace invited to attend this meeting but no response. Discussed pros and cons of revisiting the issue formally by increasing awareness in media. Acknowledge that this takes up a lot of time at meetings and may be generally out of our hands. SS to talk to lead planning officer. We could invite to parent council meeting if felt to be helpful.
Nursery: CW nursery representative and EI after Christmas. Nursery parents met and feedback to LG and Mrs Everest about communication. Minutes shared with all parties. Calendar of dates is a work in progress. A talk about Early Years Curriculum will be given - dates decided and will be shared with parents shortly.  
2. Correspondence

Any relevant emails forwarded to members.  No paper correspondence received.
3. HT Update
Rights Respecting Award: recognition of commitment has been received indicating Durris Primary are acknowledged to be working towards award and we can use the corresponding logo. Staff training from a Montgomery centre representative re: global goals during in-service. Based on 18 Global goals e.g. eradicating child poverty, innovation, creation. These areas are to be weaved through the curriculum rather than a stand-alone topic. As part of this, the school is working on an Anti-Bullying and Behaviour policy – planned for publication in term 4, after taking into account the new learning in this area and having started the class charter using children’s input. Anti-Bullying week next week.
New PSA to replace Mrs Proctor. Paperwork holding things up a bit and supply used mean time. 

In service training: growth mindset in conjunction with Crathes and Drumoak looking at numeracy. ADHD specialist visiting the cluster and will be looking at barriers to education. 

First parents evening for children who had transitioned went well. Learning conversations in place for later this month. 

Chickens: Drew Hendry willing to help enlarge enclosure to make the whole raised bed area for the chickens. Any other volunteers to help with this appreciated. 
Pallets: LG will do risk assessment and send to Hazel Hall, head of facilities, and copy it to Gordon head janitor. 
Community group work: LG has been in touch with Drum and Crathes castles. Drum is allowing a geocaching train in the walled garden. If goes well, may be able to do in Crathes. 
Willow Lore, ranger from Burn O’Vat, will be in attendance for 2 full days of Forrest schools. She is bringing lots of outdoor skills. 
PE at Drumoak has started and will continue for the term. 
4. AOB:

Discussed possibility of engaging students or local senior school pupils doing D of E to help support extra-curricular activities. LG will email Judith Head teacher at Banchory Academy. 
Website: Mrs Proctor was admin for website. Not currently being used. LG to investigate. Parent council to have a look at other school websites for brain storming session next time. 
Significant term date. Nice for everyone to know as in advance if possible. LG has put together with Melissa. LG to chase up.

5. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 
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LG
LG
LG

All members

LG


